
Note to Members concerning 5% Rate of Stamp Duty Land Tax (“SDLT”) 

In response to requests by some members for clarification of the circumstances where the 

new 5% rate of SDLT will apply we wrote the attached letter to HMRC and received the 

attached reply. 

It seems clear that the legislation is aimed at normal purchases of dwellings by individuals 

but the broad definition of residential property in S116(1)(a) of the Finance Act 2003 can also 

catch developers that purchase property via 

 The purchase of a garden of a dwelling 

 The purchase of property where residential development has already begun 

 The purchase of a dwelling for re-development whether via renovation or demolition 

followed by re-development 

 

We would recommend that members take specific advice in circumstances where the 

purchase of property includes a dwelling. 

 

 

 



Birmingham Stamp Office 

SDLT Enquiries 

9th Floor, City Centre House 

30 Union Street 

Birmingham 

B2 4AR 

         19th April 2011 

Dear Sirs 

5% Rate of Stamp Duty Land Tax (“SDLT”) 

We have received a number of enquiries from our members regarding the application of the 

new 5% rate of SDLT. 

Our understanding is that the 5% rate only applies to residential property as defined by S116 

of the Finance Act 2003 and thus, purchases of land by developers would only attract a 

maximum of 4% SDLT. 

I would be grateful if you will confirm that our understanding is correct. 

It would also be helpful if you can provide guidance as to the definition of the term “a building 

suitable for use as a dwelling” as it is not uncommon for our members to purchase property 

previously used as residential houses either to renovate or demolish prior to building new 

residential units. Often, these properties are not in use as dwellings at the date of purchase, 

but it would be useful to understand what level of disrepair is necessary for a previous 

dwelling to be considered “not suitable for use as a dwelling” 

We would like to issue a written note to HBF members upon receipt of your response. 

Thank you. 

Yours faithfully 

 

 

Michael Powell – Finance Director 
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